Town of Montville Town Council
Public Hearing Minutes for June 14, 2017
6:00 p.m. — Town Council Chambers — Town Hall

Call to Order
Chairman Jaskiewicz called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence in honor of our military.

Roll Call
Present were Councilors Caron, Longton, May, Pollard, Rogulski, Tanner, and Jaskiewicz. Also
present was Mayor Ronald McDaniel.

Public Hearing

TOWN OF MONTVILLE
NOTICE OF ORDINANCE HEARING

The following Ordinance, copies of which may be obtained at the office of the Town Clerk
during office hours, was introduced at a regular meeting of the Town Council held May 8, 2017
and a public hearing thereon and for its consideration by the Town Council will be held at
Town Hall Council Chambers June 14, 2017 at 6:00 P.M.

AN ORDINANCE REPEALING CHAPTER 117 ORDINANCE NO. O-V-+4
ESTABLISHMENT OF A ROUTE 11 GREENWAY AUTHORITY COMMISSION
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Dated at Montville, Connecticut this 9" day May 2017.

Lisa Terry, Montville Town Clerk

Chairman Jaskiewicz opened the public hearing and asked if there were any members from the
public who would like to speak regarding the proposed Ordinance.

Howard R. Beetham, Jr., 60 Riverview Road, Uncasville, having attended a number of meetings
regarding the Route 11 Greenway as the former First Selectman/Mayor of the Town, spoke in
support of the Ordinance.

Mayor McDaniel stated that the Ordinance is a pro forma item and, because the Commission
was established by Ordinance, it must also be dissolved by Ordinance, per State Statute. All of
the properties purchased for the Greenway have been signed over to the DOT (Department of
Transportation), who will hold the properties as open space and utilize them as offsets for future
projects. Since the project has been abandoned, an agreement with the DOT to allocate $40
million to improve Route 85 was reached. The right-of-way improvements and design of the
project should be completed by 2020, go out to bid in Winter 2020, and construction is slated
for 2021. Improvements will include the realignment of the Chesterfield Road and Route 161
intersection, climbing lane(s), and the widening of parts of the road. Minor improvements along
the road are currently being conducted.

Chairman Jaskiewicz agreed that the item has been a long ongoing project and thanked the
Mayor for the update.

Chairman Jaskiewicz asked three times if there were any additional members of the public who
would like to speak regarding the Ordinance. There being none, the Public Hearing was closed.

5. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by:
Agnes Miyuki, Recording Secretary for the Town of Montville

AN AUDIO RECORD OF THE MEETING CAN BE FOUND ON THE TOWN’S WEBSITE
LOCATED UNDER RESOURCES - FORM REPOSITORY — MEETING RECORDINGS



